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TERM 3 2019 AT A GLANCE 

 JULY 

Wed 24
th

 Recognition of Success Assembly 

Fri 26
th

 Year 8 and 12 Flinders Uni Visit @ WHS 

Fri 26
th

 Year 10 Flinders Enrichment Day Exc 

Wed 31
st

 Year 7 Transition Parent/Student Mtg 

 AUGUST 

Mon 5
th

- 9
th 

Canberra Trip 

Fri 9
th

 Year 8/9 Tag Rugby @ Glossop HS 

Mon 12
th

 Start Science Week 

Mon 12
th

 Year 10 Parent Information Session 

Tue 13
th

 NAIDOC Performance ï Sean 
Choolburra 

Wed 14
th

 MASA Quiz Night 6-9pm 

Fri 16
th

 STUDENT FREE DAY 

Fri 23
rd

 Year 8 EL ï Life Matters 

Mon 26
th

 Year 12 Parent Teacher Interviews 

Wed 28
th

 Riverland Debating Loxton HS 

Wed 28
th-

30th 
Year 11 Bushwalking 

Fri 30
th

 Closed Riverland Debating @ Renmark 

 SEPTEMBER 

Mon 2
nd

 Year 10-11 Course Confirmation 

Mon 2
nd

 PAT Testing 

Tue 3
rd

 Year 12 Course Confirmation 

Wed 4
th

 Riverland Debating @ Waikerie HS 

Fri 6
th

 SCHOOL CLOSURE ï ADELAIDE SHOW 

Fri 13
th

 Riverland Debating @ Glossop HS 

Thu 19
th

 Year 8-10 5-a-side Soccer @ Glossop HS 

Fri 20
th

 Riverland Field Days ï Year 9 Careers 

Mon 23
rd-

26th Year 12 Prac Exams 

Mon 23
rd

 Transition Visits RPS, CPS, BPS,MPS 

Thu 26
th

 Transition Visit WLPS & WPS 

Fri 27
th

 Reports and Newsletter sent home 

 

PRINCIPALôS REPORT 

 

Once again it has been a very busy 
term.  Teaching and learning 
experiences and extra-curricular 
activities have again been extensive.  
The last five weeks has seen 
students participate in a Science and 
Engineering Challenge, 9-a-side 
football and cross country running.  
Year 11 Biology students attended a 

camp to Yookamurra and Drama students enjoyed an 
excursion to Aladdin.  Year 10 students have been 
very busy with Mock Interviews and Work 
Experience.  We have ran Party Safe seminars for 
the community and students, celebrated NAIDOC 

week and participated in a VET come-and-try.  The 
Year 11 and 12 students have gained valuable 
learning from mid-year examinations and enjoyed a 
seminar on Balancing the Big Year earlier in the term.  
All teaching staff and SSOs participated in a very 
informative Riverland training and development day 
to support learning. 
 

VISIBLE LEARNING 
We now have our Learning Dispositions proudly 
displayed throughout the school.  The main entrance 
to administration clearly portrays our mantra of óWE 
ARE WAIKERIE.  We show GRIT, display 
RESILIENCE and are SELF-MOTIVATEDô.  We have 
a banner in the hall and posters in each classroom.  
Our focus on improving these will no doubt impact 
positively on learning outcomes for students. 
 

1:1 LAPTOP COMPUTERS 
To ensure best learning outcomes for students, 
Waikerie High School will be providing opportunities 
for each student to purchase their own laptop 
computers in 2020.  There are many advantages for 
students having their own device to work on at school 
and at home.  To hear more information about this, 
we have arranged for the provider to present to 
parents about the type of devices we will use and the 
payment details.  This meeting will be Wednesday, 
31st July, 6:30pm-7:00pm at WHS (room 16). 
 

WORK EXPERIENCE 
Earlier this term our Year 10 students completed their 
work experience which is part of the Personal 
Learning Plan curriculum.  As you can see from the 
front cover of this newsletter, students are provided 
with opportunities that cannot be provided in the 
classroom.  Our local community was again so 
supportive in allowing students to work at their 
business or organisation. Thank you to all that 
support this program. 
 

EXAMS 
Year 11 and 12 students have completed their mid-
year exams and results will be included in end of term 
reports. This not only is an assessment tool for many 
subjects but also provided valuable experience for 
final Stage 2 examinations. 
 

REPORTS 
Please take the time to discuss these with your child.  
This feedback will allow students to reflect on the 
semesters work and celebrate success. Students are 
always encouraged to look at areas to focus on and 
set goals for continuous improvement. 
 

ACADEMIC AWARDS 
Next term, Week 1, Wednesday 24th July we will hold 
our Semester 1 Academic Awards ceremony in the 
Hall starting at 10:45 am. This will be followed by a 
morning tea with award winners and their families.  
Students receiving awards will have an invitation in 
their report packs. 
 
 
 



MOBILE PHONES 
Reminder to students and parents about our phone 
policy and their appropriate use. At school, phones 
are to be in the blue box or off and out of sight during 
class time. 
 

At home, we encourage all parents to monitor their 
childôs use of phones.  Strict laws are in place to 
protect children.  A phone exposes children to risks 
such as cyberbullying, sexting, inappropriate content 
and contact with strangers.  For example, the act of 
storing or sharing of child pornography can lead to 
prosecution.  Parents and students must be aware of 
these laws as cases have led to offenders being 
placed on sex offenders lists and having life-long 
consequences. 
 

For more information visit 
https://raisingchildren.net.au/pre-teens/entertainment-
technology/digital-life/responsible-phone-use 
 

YEAR 7 TO HIGH SCHOOL 
REGIONAL CONSULTATION 

 

Families are invited to have their say on moving 
Year 7 to high school 

 

Regional communities are invited to have their say on 
how Year 7 will move to high school. The consultation 
will test the possibility of providing families with the 
choice to keep their Year 7 child in primary school, if 
their primary school is located more than 20 
kilometres from its nearest area or high school. 
 

For details of forums in your area and to register, go 
to the YourSAy website at www.yoursay.sa.gov.au. You 
can also share your views directly through this 
website. Contact the Year 7 to High School Project 
team at Year7toHS@sa.gov.au if you have questions. 
 

Wishing all a terrific holiday break. 
Craig Griffiths 

Principal 
 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPALôS REPORT 

 

DAYMAP CONNECT 
Students are familiar with the 
Daymap Learning Software used at 
school.  Parents may have seen their 
child access this portal from home. 
An information page will be within 
the Term 2 report envelope with 

details on how parents can log into the system in 
Semester 2. 
 

YEAR 10  
Well done to the Year 10 students for their successful 
completion of the Personal Learning Plan (PLP).  The 
PLP is the first SACE subject offered to our students 
and must be completed to at least a C level to 
achieve the SACE.  Any student who did not met the 
minimum requirements will be expected to complete 
outstanding work in Semester 2 in their own time. 
 
 

FLINDERôS UNIVERSITY ENRICHMENT DAY 
Flinderôs University Enrichment Day Friday 26th July 
(Week 1 Term 3).  The majority of Year 10 students 
have completed the forms for this excursion.  No 
formal lessons for Year 10s will be offered on this 
day.  Any Year 10s that did not submit their forms will 
be offered private study at school on this day. 
 

YEAR 11 (STAGE 1) 
I have been pleased with the effort of many Year 11 
students in the conclusion of this semester. Many 
have been successful in their exams and completed 
work to pass subjects.  In particular, the school has 
made improvements in its numeracy and literacy 
completion.  A reminder that students must receive a 
C or better for two units of literacy and one unit of 
numeracy to achieve their SACE. 
 

YEAR 12 (STAGE 2) 
Year 12s are well passed half way in their final year 
of school.  Students have experience another week of 
school exams which will build their skills for the end 
of year exams.  Term 3 is considerably important and 
students must maintain or increase their effort to 
achieve good results.  Students should have a solid 
revision plan and should be revising for the end of 
year exam at any opportunity. 
 

Phil Valentine 
Assistant Principal ï Senior School 

phil.valentine491@schools.sa.edu.au 
 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPALôS REPORT 

 

What a busy term. It was great to see 
all the Year 10ôs in the work place 
during their work experience in Week 6 
of this term. Students have enjoyed 
their time during this week, with some 
positive feedback from the students 
and their employers. A big thank you to 

all employers who took on a work experience student 
and making a valuable connection with students from 
Waikerie High School.  
 

Congratulations to all Year 8 and 9 students 
participating in knockout sports this term and all 
students supporting the cross country activities, with 
Gus Liebich being nominated in the team to 
participate at a School Sport Australia Cross Country 
Championship.  
 

It was also great to see the Year 10 students 
participating in the Science and Engineering 
Challenge against other Riverland schools.  
 

Term 3 also proves to be a very busy term as well. 
Next term, I will be on long service leave from the 
start of Week 3 until the end of the term. Rachael 
Sparrow will take the role as Middle School Assistant 
Principal. Rachael will be happy to discuss any 
concerns that you may have with your child. Have a 
great holiday and see you for the start of Term 3. 
 

Dion Higgins 
AP Middle School 

http://www.yoursay.sa.gov.au/
mailto:Year7toHS@sa.gov.au


MESSAGE FROM THE BUSINESS MANAGER 

 

M&S Charges 2019 
 

Material & Services for 2019 are 
overdue. If you have not already paid 
them please organise payment as soon 
as possible. The state government 
raised the school card income 
threshold in 2018 to help families with 

the cost of living. This means that families may be 
eligible to apply for a school card. School card 
application forms for 2019 are now available you are 
able to collect a paper copy from the school or 
complete the application on line at www.sa.gov.au, 
the school card figure for 2019 is $318. 
 

Uniform Shop 
FINALLY the new polo shirts have arrived and all 
back orders have been filled and passed onto 
students.  
 

NEW OPENING times for the Uniform Shop:  

Tuesday 8:30am-9:00am 

and 

Thursday 8:30am-9:00am. 
 

All uniforms need to be paid in full at time of purchase 
either by cash, EFTPOS or cheque. 
 

FRONT OFFICE 
The front office is closed every Thursday from 
2:30pm. 
 

BOOK ROOM OPENING TIMES 
The book room is open Monday to 
Friday 8:30am to 9am and at recess 
on Monday, Wednesday and Friday. 
 

Felicity Ziegler 
Business Manager 

 

MESSAGE FROM THE SOCIAL WORKER 

 

We have had a range of wellbeing and support 
programs at Waikerie High School and within the 

community this term. Workshops and programs have 
included- 
 

¶ Pelvic Pain Workshop- periods, pain and 
endometriosis- Year 9 girls 

¶ Road Safety workshop- Year 11 students  

¶ Flinders University Yunggorendi visit- Year 12 
ATSI students 

¶ NDIS information session- Parents/Caregivers 

¶ Balancing the Big Year- Year 12 students 

¶ RAP- Road Awareness Presentations- Year 
11 students 

¶ Encounter Youth, Party Safe Seminars- Year 
9-12 students and the community 

We have also celebrated Reconciliation Week and 
NAIDOC week. 

 

Having an understanding of health, 
safety, services, culture and wellbeing 
is important for students and the school 
community. Education and support for 
a range of subjects is also provided 
within lessons and extended learning 
lessons. If you missed any of these 
sessions and would like more 

information please access information online or 
speak with staff. 

Rebecca Barker 
Social Worker 

 

PASTORAL CARE WORKER 

 

Friday 17th May, Life Matters visited 
Waikerie High School to run óBalance 
the Big Yearô with our Year 12 students. 
The aim of the session was to 
challenge students to think about what 
they would like to get out of their final 
year of secondary schooling and inspire 

them to dream big about the things ahead of them. 
The Life Matters presenters spoke with the Year 12 
students about the pressures of Year 12, common 
myths, study tips and making positive choices. 
Following the session the students enjoyed a hot 
pancake from the BBQ. 
 

Year 12 Happy Hour, a forntightly Year 12 only lunch 
time event, has taken off again this term. The 
purpose of Happy Hour is to provide Year 12 
students with a time to relax and enjoy their final year 
of schooling and to provide a space to talk about the 
triumphs and trials they may be experiencing. The 
students enjoy complementary (non-alcoholic) 
beverages and snacks during Happy Hour. This 
event is a great way for us to support, encourage and 
celebrate our wonderful Year 12 students. 
 

Wishing you all a very happy and relaxing holiday 
break. 

Janine Grieger 
Pastoral Care Worker 

 
 
 

http://www.sa.gov.au/


 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

CANTEEN NEWS 

 

Please find attached the volunteerôs 
roster for Term 3 together with a new 
price list 
 

Any donations of goods would be 
extremely appreciated to help maintain 
the successful running of our canteen. 

 

Goods that would help are: potatoes, carrots, corn 
kernels, sauce ï tomato and BBQ, butternuts, milo. 
 

Thank you to the families who have already donated, 
it means so much. 
 

Next Term I will be offering ñMeal Dealsò. This will be 
on Wednesdays and will be advertised on the notice 
board and in the daily notices. 
 

Any queries, please phoned Marion on 8541 3097 or 
0417 897 295. 

Marion Maywald 
Canteen Manager 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SCIENCE AND ENGINEERING CHALLENGE 

 

On Wednesday the 19th June, 30 of 
Waikerie Highôs finest scientific and 
engineering brains made their way to 
Glossop for the annual Year 9/10 
Science and Engineering Challenge, 
run by the University of Newcastle. Our 
students competed against groups 
from five other schools in eight 

different design and construction challenges, 
including: bridge building, furniture design, power 
load balancing, Mars rover construction and bionic 
hand testing. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our students completed exceedingly well, with great 
displays of teamwork and innovation landing them 
equal runners-up in the bridge building (the main 
event) and chalking up many individual victories 
throughout the day. Overall, Waikerie High placed 
third by a narrow margin behind Renmark High in 
second place and the victors Glossop High. 
Congratulations to all students involved. 
 

Daniel Pierce 
Maths/Science Teacher 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



ADELAIDE SECONDARY SCHOOLS CONCERT BAND THURSDAY 30TH MAY 

 

On Thursday 30th May, our Year 8, 9 and 10 music students viewed a performance by the Adelaide 
Secondary Schools Concert Band, here at Waikerie High School. 
 

The performance saw approximately forty high school students from around Adelaide visit our 
school, accompanied by seasoned musicians and musical staff. The student band conducted a 
workshop with the Year 8 music students, in addition to performing several pieces for the Year 9/10 
music class. 
 

Our students were exposed to elite musicianship and performance skills, furthering their knowledge 
of music and ensemble performance. Congratulations to all music students who were involved in this fantastic 
event. 

 

Hannah Nicholson 
Arts, English & HASS Teacher 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 


